BIKE RACE

This year the Michelobe Light Bike Race sponsored by Barringer Distributing Company as well as the West End and West Highlands Association will be Saturday, May 2nd. Again, this year we need volunteers for everything from cook crew to marshalls for the race itself. Also, we need people to house the riders themselves. Please help us to help the bikers and the American Lung Associaton. For further information call: Housing Rider -Harriett Wyler at 724-2081, Food and Advertising - Chuck Hotchkiss at 761-0456, Traffic Control & Marshalls - Ken Crews at 724-9707, General Information - Ken Putnam at 724-9688.

3	0	0	1	D	71	E	C
1	"	0	1	v	v	L	J

The 1981 West End Association membership dues are now due.

Name	
Address	Phone

The West End Association Post Office Box 161 Winston-Salem, N.C. 27102

Non-Profit Organization
U. S. POSTAGE
PAID
Winston-Salem, N. C.
PERMIT NO. 419



Bill & Doris Wise 1113 W. 4th Street Winston-Salem. N.C. 27101



March Minutes (I was late to meeting)

By and for the West End Neighborhood

NEWSLETTER - MARCH, 1981

MARCH BOARD MEETING

The March meeting of the West End Association was held at the Main Library on Tuesday, March 10, 1981. Those attending were Bill Harper, David & Martha Albertson, Rence Callahan, Chris Chapman, Glen & Joyce Gravlee, Chuck Hotchkiss, Jim Hughes, Julia Wilson, Dewey & Ellen Yarborough and Bill Wise.

Since this was the first meeting of this board, the major time was spent in a general discussion of the West End, the committees within the association and the general goals of the individual board members and committee leaders.

SECURITY

We heard disturbing reports of two recent residential breakins in the West End. Its the same old story - on one at home. Come on folks - lets tight'n up the ship! Spend a few dollars for two or three timers for the lights you normally use - upstairs and down. Leave them in use all the time. If you're going away for a week or two - put in new multi bulb lamps. If your outside doors have some mickey mouse lock that any 6 year old could pick, fix the problem; install deadbolt locks. It will take less time than filling out the police and insurance forms and there is no way that any insurance money will replace what even some punk kid will steal. And be sure to tell your neighbors when you're going to be away. Maybe they would park their car in your driveway. And if you're the neighbor, pay attention every time you are in a position to look at your friend's house.

ART SHOW

The West End Association will sponsor an Art Show, May 30, (Sat.). We hope that Grace Court Park will be the location but its possible that the park will be in the middle of the grading and planting cycle about that time so the location is not known yet.

WEST END SIGN CONTROL STATEMENT

Bill Harper read a statement on behalf of the West End Association before the City/County Planning Board, stating our neighborhood position on sign control was that:

(1) Off-premises signs should be confined to

the major highway arteries used by the motoring public in entering Winston-Salem and departing from it;

- (2) Off-premises signs should be prohibited in the center city area and particularly in the residential communities contained within that area;
- (3) The recommendation of the West Planning Staff to develop a "highway information sign system" be implemented;
- (4) The 35 foot height requirement contained in the present ordinance, not be liberalized;
- (5) Off-premises signs be spaced at least 1500 feet apart;
- (6) A system of sign control, which at minimum addresses the number and size of signs permitted be established;
- (7) Prohibition or significant restriction and strict regulation of portable signs and flashing signs be effected;
- (8) No double-standard should exist for "clutter"; non-conforming signs must be brought into compliance with any ordinance enacted within a reasonable period of time.
- (9) While the neighborhood would encourage a reduction of wording and symbols on signs, it does not, at this time, formally support

"THE WESTENDER"

We hope to expand the role of our newsletter. By now, you have noticed an advertisement in this issue. The Board feels advertisements will do two things: (1) help out financially, allowing a better newsletter; and (2) provide a communication link to West End residents for business people trying to reach our small, yet unique, market. We hope to solicit advertisements from area contractors, merchants and service businesses. Please forward any suggestions, leads, etc. to Chris Chapman - 723-7620.

We would also like to carry announcements of any special events of interest to West End folks. Any meeting, films, concerts, births, solar or lunar eclipses, or anything else of interest will be placed free-of-charge (as space is available). Please send your announcements to "The West Ender, P.O. Box 161, Winston-Salem, NC 27102.

Classified ads will also be accepted. Structure to translate thoughts into action. At the next Board meeting we'll be talking about ways to organize ourselves. Please contact a Board member with ideas.

THEATER

The School of Drama of NCSA will be presenting one of the great classics of modern theater, ROSENCRANTZ AND GUILDEN-STERN ARE DEAD by Tom Stoppard, for its final production for the 81-82 season. The play was first produced in 1967 and has become a mainstay of the modern repertoire in theaters throughout the world. In a bold comic vein, Stoppard zeroes in on the two courtiers, Rosencrantz and Guildenstern, who were called home by the King and Queen of Denmark, to discover why their son, Hamlet, was behaving so strangely. Stoppard's comic flair illuminates the absurdity of these two bumbling pawns trying to survive in the irrational world of power and intrigue. The world which emerges out of this play is, of course, not just Elizabethan, but the world in which we all live.

We can offer patrons from the West End Association a discount ticket price of \$3.00 for Tuesday, May 12; Wednesday, May 13; or Thursday, May 14. The regular ticket price is \$5.00. Performances are in the Agnes DeMille Theater at 8:15 p.m.

On Tuesday, May 12, members of the English-Speaking Union will also be attending the performance. A post-performance reception and informal talk will be held in the Commons Building for an additional cost of \$1.00. You are cordially invited to attend this reception for the members of ESU for the additional fee. You can be sure it will be a lively occasion.

Mail to and make checks payable to:
NCSA Box Office, P.O. Box 12189, Winston-Salem, NC 27107
Tel.no.: 784-7843

MAIL-BACK COUPON

Name	Tel.No	Tel.No.			
Address	zip				
No	tickets for Tues., May 12 for total				
No	_tickets for Wed., May 13 for total				
No	_tickets for Thurs., May 14 for total				
No. for	reception on Tues. May 12 @ (\$1.00) for total				
Check e	nclosed for (Tickets: \$3.00 each)				